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Over the past year the boards focus has been on upgrading the center and adding 
improvements to better serve the community. Recently we had a report from Edward 
Jones showing we are financially stable and in great shape. Please pick up a copy of 
our financial report to look over. We are also checking into expanding our outdoor 
shelter next year so stay tuned as plans are developed. 

Noon soup has been very successful and we average 20 - 40 people the 1st and 3rd 
Friday of each month. I hope you can find time this summer to come down to the 
center to have a meal and catch up with friends and neighbors. The cost is simply a 
donation of your choice. Oh, and feel free to bring a dish to share. 

Festival plans are underway and we have many community members stepping up 
and getting involved. That is wonderful! The festival this year will be on July 12th 
and 13th. A huge thank you to Alice Garrod and all those helping her! 

Years of effort by many, many, people to have our road fixed came to fruition last 
summer and work will be completed this summer. Thanks to everyone who worked 
so diligently for this to happen, especially Don Fritz. He made it his mission to get 
our road repaired and his efforts paid off! Watch for news releases via email and our 
newsletter as we track the progress of the road project. And--- Thanks again Don!!!!  

Over the course of the year the board had challenges, just like any organization, but 
the team has worked diligently to protect the community and do what is right for 
everyone who lives here. I want to thank all the members for their time and effort 
these past twelve months. It is a team effort and I have been honored to be allowed 
to serve our wonderful community. 

Ron Gherman 

President - Funny River Community Association


